
 Holy Family Nursery Class

Confidentiality / Data Protection Procedures
At Holy Family Nursery Class we work closely with children and their families on a daily basis. It is a legal requirement for the nursery to hold relevant information for each child and their families, which remains confidential at all times. This information is used for registers, emergency contacts and to complete any relevant documentation pertaining to the child’s individual requirements. All records will be stored in a locked secure cabinet in line with the Data Protection and GDPR guidelines. 

Appropriate staff have access to children’s files and to information given by parents.  The information is confidential and must not be discussed with anyone outside the nursery. Parents may also request to see the records of their child.

The processing of your personal information by North Lanarkshire Council is carried out in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998.  The information you give is held securely, treated confidentially and only used for statutory educational purposes or to improve the quality of the service.  Under the Data Protection Act 1998 you are entitled to access the information held.  Applications for this can be made to the Freedom of Information Co-ordinator, North Lanarkshire Council, Civic Centre, Motherwell, ML1 1TW 01698 302484
Each child’s key worker should keep and update the following information.

· Personal Information

· Birthdays

· Medical needs, Allergies etc.
· Information passed on by parents
Who do we share information with?

To support your child’s access to appropriate education and meet our legal obligation, personal information may be shared internally between departments of the council. From time to time, education staff may also need to share information about you and/or your child with another professional from another agency or service e.g. Social Work, Health etc.

Staff should maintain a professional attitude and must never discuss children, behaviour or relating issues during the nursery session or when other children or parents are in the room.

Staff should raise concerns or issues at formal meetings, particularly the weekly observation meeting.

If a member of staff feels that an issue is urgent, the matter must be raised with a member of the management team in the first instance.

All staff are updated annually on Child Protection Issues and know the nursery policies and procedures.
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